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Ulster Strong Comments for Public Hearing 7/27/2023

3 messages

Meagan Pagano <mbianco@ulsterstrong.com> Thu, Jul 27, 2023 at 4:36 PM
To: "supervisor@townofhurley.org" <supervisor@townofhurley.org>
Cc: "planning@townofhurley.org" <planning@townofhurley.org>

Dear Supervisor McKnight,

Like many Ulster County residents, we have been paying close attention to what is happening in the Town of
Hurley. We had previously expressed our concerns over Hurley's Comprehensive Plan being anti-business.
And we are now expressing our concerns about the extrajudicial requirements of the Town being placed on
a proposed Dunkin' Donuts at the intersection of state routes 28 and 375. Anyone interested in our county’s
economic health should be concerned about this.

Recently, the New York State Court of Appeals ruled against the Town's appeal of the proposed Dunkin
Donuts development. It clearly stated the Town cannot introduce new concerns as it finishes its review and
presumed approval of this project. The New York State Courts have further ruled that New York State
Department of Transportation has approved and permitted this project and has final authority on the roads
Route 28 and 375.

In defiance of the New York State Court of Appeals, the Town of Hurley has just submitted a new seven-
page memo dated July 26, 2023, raising new concerns about the proposed development, many of them
already addressed during the application process. These new criteria outlined in a memo sent less than 24
hours in advance of the meeting, is a tactic employed by the town to put another roadblock on this project
and confuse the public, and now the Town's third attempt to stop this project, at a cost of extraordinary
sums of taxpayers money. This latest attempt by the town to hold back the project is not only insulting to
taxpayers but the New York State judiciary system.

Town of Hurley residents should question the decisions of their elected and appointed officials on this topic,
if not already outraged by the wasted tax payer-money used to wage this fight. As an organization that
encourages reasonable, smart, sustainable economic development in Ulster County, we are especially
concerned about the way it projects a business-hostile environment to an important part of our County.

Meagan P. Bianco

Ulster Strong | Community Engagement Director
M: +1 845 216 8349

E: mbianco@ulsterstrong.com

Melinda McKnight <supervisor@townofhurley.org> Fri, Jul 28, 2023 at 8:19 AM
To: Meagan Pagano <mbianco@ulsterstrong.com>
Cc: Planning & Zoning <planning@townofhurley.org>

Your interpretation of the Town of Hurley is deeply flawed.

As a business owner myself, the constant barrage of the false narrative that | and the Boards are anti-business pushed
by Ulster Strong is offensive.
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You are entitled to your opinion but you do not have the right to define me or the Town of Hurley in ways that are untrue in
order to further your own agenda.

Melinda McKnight
Supervisor
Town of Hurley

845-331-7474 ext 5
914-388-2532

[Quoted text hidden]

Maggie Colan, Clerk to Planning & Zoning <planning@townofhurley.org> Fri, Jul 28, 2023 at 9:29 AM
To: John Lyons <jlyons@grantlyons.com>, Kim Garrison <kgarrison@grantlyons.com>, Peter McKnight
<pmcknight@townofhurley.org>, bfranson <bfranson@nelsonpope.com>, kathryn kiewel <kathryn.kiewel@gmail.com>

FYI
[Quoted text hidden]

Maggie Colan, Town of Hurley Planning and Zoning Clerk
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